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DETAILS OF SENATOR FOLEY’S STATEWIDE ENERGY STAR LEGISLATION

KEY PROVISIONS
· The new building standards will be enforced through the use of performance testing on new residential construction.

· Structures under 6,000 square feet would be required to achieve a score of 84 or better on the Home Energy Rating System (HERS).

· Structures 6,000 square feet or larger would be required to achieve a score of 87 or higher.

· These scores reflect energy efficiency that is 20% and 35% higher than that of a similar home built to conventional standards, respectively.
· Verification is a key component to the effectiveness of any energy conservation program.

· Studies have shown that as many as 45-54% of homes do not meet energy conservation code standards when there is no requirement for independent testing and certification.

· A recent federal mandate requires that states receiving certain grant funding must develop verification plans that will ensure 90% compliance.

· Through the application of HERS performance testing, this legislation will make New York a leader in requiring 100% compliance.
· Requiring homes to meet energy conservation standards and for these standards to be verified through independent HERS testing and certification will have the additional benefit of creating new green collar jobs across New York State.
· According to data compiled by the Sustainability Institute at Molloy College, in the first two years after Long Island towns began adopting Energy Star building standards for residential construction, the number of individuals employed as HERS raters increased from 2 to 55.
· It is estimated that this legislation has the potential to create up to 2,000 new jobs.

· It is also anticipated that there will be an increase in the number of jobs available to members of the building trades due to builders needing to complete additional steps in each house in order to meet the new standards.
